


in whole or in part at least every 5 years. Reviews should be proportionate to the 
issues in hand.”1  

“Policies age at different rates according to local circumstances and a plan does not 
become out-of-date automatically after 5 years. The review process is a method to 
ensure that a plan and the policies within remains effective.”2  

“A local planning authority may need to gather new evidence to inform their review. 
Proportionate, relevant and up-to-date evidence should be used to justify a decision 
not to update policies.”3 






